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During the COVID 19 pandemic the City of Belmont will be holding its Council Meetings electronically 
(eMeeting), as provided for in the recently amended Local Government (Administration) Regulations 
1996.  The City of Belmont Civic Centre building, including the Council Chambers, is closed to the 
public. 
 
The City remains committed to continuing to provide the opportunity for its community to participate in 
the local government process and request that submissions and deputations to the Council be 
submitted electronically. 
 
To submit a submission or deputation please complete this form and return via email to 
belmont@belmont.wa.gov.au before noon on the business day prior to the Agenda Briefing 
Forum. 
 
 
 

PUBLIC SUBMISSION AND DEPUTATION FORM 
 
 
Date of Meeting  

Name  

Address  

  

Email Address  Phone 
Business, Organisation 
or Group (if presenting 
on behalf of) 

 

 
SUBMISSION     DEPUTATION  Please indicate what type of presentation will be made. 

(see over for definitions) 

 
Support    Oppose               Please tick to indicate if in support or opposition to the 

Officer Recommendation.  
 
Please write your submission/deputation as clearly and concisely as possible. 
Strict time limits are applicable.  The Presiding Member may limit presenters to a shorter period, if time is restricted. 
 

Agenda Item No.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Additional space provided overleaf for Submissions/Deputations. Please tick box if continued overleaf(Additional 
pages can be added if required)  
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joshua.carmody
Text Box
3pm, Sunday, 8 December 2019

joshua.carmody
Call Out
Subject site


	Phone: 9227 7970
	Agenda Item No: 12.1 CHANGE OF USE – WAREHOUSE AND OFFICE TO PLACE OF WORSHIP
	Signature: 
	Date of Meeting: 19 May 2020
	Name: Joshua Carmody
	Address: GPO Box 
	Email: joshua.carmody@planningsolutions.com.au
	Text2: Planning Solutions
	Check Box3: Yes
	Check Box4: Off
	Check Box5: Off
	Check Box6: Yes
	Text7: Hi, my name is Joshua Carmody, from Planning Solutions, GPO Box 2709, Cloisters Square 6850, representing Hope Perth Christian Church.
	Check Box8: Yes
	Address2: 
	Text: I want to be very clear that the proposed church will accommodate ALL of their vehicles on their own parking bays during standard business hours and will acccept an occupancy restriction of 32 people during this time period.

The only matter to be considered by Council is whether it is appropriate for the church to use public parking bays on the weekend, and during the occasional weeknight evening. We ask the Council to take a common sense approach to this issue.

Far from posing a risk to business activity the proposed Church is exactly the kind of complementary land use that will benefit business activity in the precinct.

The peak demand for a place of worship is typically on a Sunday. The peak demand for the average Australian business is from 9-5, Monday to Friday. The number of businesses in this precinct with weekend trading is limited, and is unlikely to change any time soon.

The City's report states that "under previous industrial land uses, car parking was supplied at a lower rate [...] This has meant that the car parking provided for each site is not sufficient in most cases". With respect--we have seen no evidence that this is true round this particular site. Our review of aerial photography indicates that even during peak parking demand, more than 60% of private bays are unused, and 45% of public parking vacant. On the weekend, a mere 5% of street parking is utilised, and just 2% of private car bays are occupied. That is a long, long way from a parking shortage.

If this was a bustling commercial area on a Saturday and Sunday, I can understand the City's concern. However we have attached an aerial photograph demonstrating that the area is completely deserted on a Sunday.

This is not a business that will be profiting from a parking shortfall--we're talking about families coming to church on a Sunday. We're talking about community members looking for a place to worship. 

It is our view that the proposed change of use is justifiable, and that it will not result in any negative impact on the amenity of the surrounding area. Hope Church have been searching for a new location for quite some time now and we are asking Council to exercise their discretion and approve this proposal.


